DRAFT
Minutes of 50+ Meeting

BU 25 – 27/5/2009

The meeting aimed to present the work done by DG INFSO on the file of 50+, ask the Trade Unions on their planned actions, if any, in this issue and debate with colleagues across the Commission on how progress could be achieved.  The meeting was well attended although many colleagues were unable to come due to the distance of the venue and other professional commitments.  A number of emails and oral messages were received on the interest of people in the issue.  Many DGs were represented in the meeting.
In preparation to the meeting, invitations were sent to all Trade Unions taking part in the elections for the CLP, asking for the heads of the voting lists to attend the meeting.  All Trade Unions confirmed their attendance and forwarded the names of their representatives.  Out of the 9 Trade Unions invited, 7 attended the meeting.  Representatives from Lists 3 – S.F.I.E. and 6 – Union Syndical, did not come despite their confirming their presence.  The Trade Union representatives were as follows:  Ms Gina Dricot Daniele for European Solidarity, Mr Georges Vlandas for Union for Unity (U4U), Mr Hans Torrekens for CONF-SFE, Mr Pierre-Philippe Bacri for F.F.P.E, Ms Daniela Mormile for TAO-AFI, Mr Cristiano Sebastiani for R&D and Mr Jaorslaw Hawrysz for S.I.D.
The meeting started with DG INFSO presenting their activities, namely referring to the working paper prepared and presented to the Director General where concrete proposals were made on how 50+ of both categories could be employed.  DG INFSO emphasized that although this is a local initiative, the time has now come to spread it across the Commission as according to available statistics 33% of the Commission's population is above 50 years of age.

The heads of the Trade Unions present analysed and referred to the problem and all of them declared that it is part of their action list.  Some Unions, such as List 4 CONF-SFE were more concrete in proposing envisaged solutions.  List 7 – TAO-AFI drew the attention of the meeting to the fact that the DG INFSO proposed solutions did not really take into account a large part of the population in the AST category.  DG INFSO underlined the fact that representatives from this category were part of the discussions with the DG.  In the next document though, more effort would be made to envisage additional jobs for 50+ assistants.  List 2 – U4U categorised the actions to be taken into four different pillars:  REC, mobility (especially in cases of re-organisation), efficient use of 50+ profiles and equal opportunities i.e. no age discrimination especially for management posts.  U4U also suggested that negotiations should start immediately.  List 7 – R&D brought up the point that it is important to emphasize the financial and budgetary advantages of using the 50+ efficiently.  Lists 1 – European Solidarity and 9 – S.I.D.  reinforced what was said especially in the analysis of the problem.
The meeting was then opened for questions and debate.  The following is a concise reference to what was said:

· It is time for concrete action and work should immediately start after the new CLP.  The issue should be high on their action agenda.

· The timing of any action was discussed at length and it was finally decided that we should not wait for the new Commissioner to take up his duties.

· The Trade Unions should ask DG ADMIN for the results of the survey they carried out about three months ago relating to job satisfaction.

· The DG INFSO document should be used as a basis to prepare an Action Plan as soon as possible.  It should be extended to cover more the needs of AST staff.
· A reference paper should be prepared where atypical alternative careers should be presented including evaluation criteria for these new jobs.

· Particular attention should be paid that real work should be considered and not superficial "false" careers.
· The Unions should engage to open the dialogue with DG ADMIN who should provide concrete solutions.

· The problem should be open to debate across the Commission.

· A more sophisticated and common strategy should be planned.

All the Trade Unions present, committed themselves to work together immediately after the elections towards preparing a new document and start negotiating with DG ADMIN.

The meeting finished at 14:00.

